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The West Tamar Community Roadshow 2025
coming to a town near you!

Following on from the success of last year’s
inaugural Community Roadshow, West Tamar
Mayor Christina Holmdahl, CEO Kristen
Desmond, Councillors and managers of the West
Tamar Council will be hitting the road starting
from August 26, stopping off at a number of
towns for a series of community forums.

Residents will be able to come along, listen to a
presentation from our CEO on what Council has
in store for the municipality over the coming year,
meet with the Mayor, Councillors and Council
Executive to discuss your concerns, ask questions
and engage with the elected members of your
community.

Light refreshments will be available at each
roadshow event.

Those intending on attending will need to RSVP
for each event in advance for catering purposes.

See our website for all the details

here: https://www.wtc.tas.gov.au/2025/07/community-roadshow-2025-coming-to-a-town-near-you/
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JOIN THE ROADSHOW EXPRESS

https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/13/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mO50xiyju9EPn6WxAwot8.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/389/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mF95IcfxIlj2kMCW2cCbt.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/14/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3m6Vh96gctreht0UEyvIr..html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/15/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mq8FHORL8b3jZvOwjRVwn.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/16/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mVa14zm_DO0SFqM_VoJjQ.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/17/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mkavE_g.ixNGKHce9A2Zv.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/18/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3m_YBfviPHHqWthIfjop.S.html


Mayor's Message
Having been Mayor of the West Tamar Council for more than a
decade, I believe local government plays a pivotal role in celebrating
Australia Day, fostering community spirit and national pride at the
grassroots level.

January 26 marks a day to reflect on our shared history, achievements,
as well as the diverse tapestry of cultures that make Australia unique.

For councils such as ours in the western side of the Tamar Valley, it's
an opportunity to honor local heroes through awards that recognise
selfless contributions, embodying true Australian values of hard work,
camaraderie and resilience.

Celebrating Australia Day strengthens social cohesion by bringing residents together for citizenship ceremonies,
family events, and community gatherings. 

In West Tamar, we have hosted vibrant ceremonies - usually packed to the rafters - welcoming new citizens and
granting funds for local activities that promote unity.

This not only acknowledges our heritage and multicultural fabric but also encourages dialogue on reconciliation,
ensuring the day evolves inclusively.

Local governments are uniquely positioned to tailor celebrations to reflect regional identities, bridging national
narratives with everyday lives.

By participating, we build stronger, more connected communities, inspiring future generations to contribute
positively.

In a time of constant division, Australia Day reminds us of what unites us — let's celebrate it with purpose and heart.

Christina Holmdahl
West Tamar Mayor

Applications are now open for the Council's Australia Day

AUSTRALIA DAY 2026 AWARDS OPEN



Awards for 2026.

The Citizen of the Year Awards are proudly presented by the
Australia Day Council of Tasmania and administered by local
Councils.

The Awards recognise and reward individuals and
organisations that have made a noteworthy contribution
during the current year, and/or give an outstanding service
over a number of years to the community, over and above
normal employment duties.

All residents of the West Tamar Municipal Area are eligible
and nominations of non-residents who have made an
outstanding contribution to the community will also be
considered.

The selection panel for the awards comprises the Mayor, Chief Executive Officer, and members of the Community
Services team. The awards will be presented at Council’s Australia Day Celebrations.

Nominations are accepted in the following categories:

Citizen of the Year
Young Citizen of the Year
Community Event of the Year
Community Group of the Year

For more information, see our website: https://www.wtc.tas.gov.au/australia-day-awards/

Following the recent resignation of
former deputy mayor Jess Greene, a
new face has joined the West Tamar
Council.

Gravelly Beach resident Caroline Larner
was elected to Council after a recount.

Ms Greene was elected as a Member of
the House of Assembly at the recent
State Election in the seat of Bass.

NEW COUNCILLOR, DEPUTY MAYOR 

https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/390/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mXZTu4W793xSZZYO1pBZS.html


Councillor Rick Shegog was elected as
the new Deputy Mayor following a vote
at last month's Council meeting.

West Tamar Council’s Community Grants Program is
now open.

The program responds to funding requests for
projects displaying evidence of community
engagement, involvement and benefit.

Applicants are encouraged to contact the Community
Services Department to provide a brief overview of
their project.

Please read the guidelines thoroughly prior to
submitting your application, and make contact on (03)
6323 9200 should assistance be required.

For more information or to apply, go to our website: 
https://www.wtc.tas.gov.au/community-grants-program/

Save the date for the NEW West Tamar Market on November
8 from 8am to 3pm at the Max Fry Hall, Trevallyn.

COMMUNITY GRANTS NOW OPEN

NEW WEST TAMAR MARKET

https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/388/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mL0bfmpQAIVxHOat1epE1.html


It is one of the newest local markets in the heart of
Trevallyn. It is going to be a day to remember!

- Bring along your friends and family
- Doggy Friendly Event
- Coffee by Small Brew
- Live Music by Lucy Greatbatch
- Waffles by Bubble Waffles Tasmania

Organisers are still looking for one of our primary savoury food
providers, If you are / know anyone - send them our way!

There are still a handful of inside + outside Stall holder spaces
remaining, fill out the application form
here:  https://forms.gle/VNr5HKZD9PVh7eEY6

For details, email the organisers:
info.westtamar.market@gmail.com

https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/386/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3ml4Uwl.5sKFED6XJfZLHc.html
mailto:info.westtamar.market@gmail.com


Applications are officially OPEN for the 2026
Youth Mayor!

If you live in West Tamar and are currently in

CALLING ALL FUTURE LEADERS!



grades 6–8, this is your chance to step up and
make a real impact. The Youth Mayor’s term runs
from December 2025 to December 2026.

As Youth Mayor, you’ll:

Speak at major Council events
Attend Council meetings
Attend Council's 3-day Youth Leadership
camp
Take part in Citizenship Ceremonies
Join the Youth Advisory Council (YAC)
Chair meetings
Receive professional public speaking
training
... and so much more!

Ready to lead? Apply now! Applications close at
9am, October 13th. Don’t miss out—apply today
and shape the future of West Tamar!

Apply here: https://westtamaryouth.com.au/youth-mayor-program

West Tamar Council dog registrations are now due.  All dogs
over six months of age must be microchipped and registered
with Council. 

You will be issued with a Lifetime Tag to place on your dog
once it is registered to assist in its safe return should it go
missing.  The following information is held in the Council’s dog
register:

the dog’s name, age, sex and reproductive capacity
the dog breed if identifiable   
whether the dog is a dangerous dog
the owner’s name and address
any other information about the dog the Council
considers relevant.

DOG REGISTRATIONS DUE!

https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/391/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3m14UjRbD6t.3NuOlLOHui.html


Payment for first time registrations must be made at either our
Riverside or Beaconsfield office.

You will also need to provide relevant certificate/papers for
proof of desexing, microchipping and/or breeding.  Please
complete the Dog Registration Form and return it to Council.

Dog Registration fees are available in Council’s Fees &
Charges. on our website.  Alternatively, you can use our online
portal to directly pay your Dog Registration on the Council's
website.

Lifetime Dog Registrations

Lifetime Registration is now available – a one-off lifetime
registration fee can be paid for the life of your puppy/dog. 

To be eligible for this rate the dog must be microchipped and this number must be provided.  Fees vary for desexed
dogs, entire dogs and pension card holders.

You will be issued with a Lifetime Tag to place on your dog once it is registered to assist in its safe return should it
go missing. 

Just hear those sleigh bells jingling, ring tingle tingling too ...

Yes, the West Tamar Community Carols will return again in

COMMUNITY CAROLS BACK FOR 2025!



2025, thanks to the West Tamar Council.

After an amazing Carols last year, this year's incredible event
will again be held at the Exeter Showgrounds on Sunday,
December 14.

Stay tuned for more details throughout the remainder of the
year by following the West Tamar Community Carols
Facebook page here:

https://www.facebook.com/WestTamarCommunityCarols

Our next Ordinary
Council Meeting 

Tuesday,  September 16, 2025

The ordinary meeting will start
at 1.30pm at the Windsor

Community Precinct. 

Copies of the agenda will be available on
the Council website.

Australian
Independent
Retirees, Northern
Tasmania Branch

Australian Independent Retirees meets on the third Friday
of the month between February and November from
10am to 12pm at the Windsor Community Precinct,
Riverside.

The group welcomes retired and semi-retired people
interested in investment and general discussion.

Guest speakers form part of each meeting and morning
tea is available.

To register, or for further information, contact
airnorthtas@gmail.com

UPCOMING EVENTS

https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/387/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mkfkycdyNmY.AkByeYNZ_.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/62/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mLohGrgaINStO1_QiCv2_.html
mailto:airnorthtas@gmail.com






CONTACT US

(03) 6383 6350
or (03) 6323 9300

 wtc@wtc.tas.gov.au
 6 West Street,

Beaconsfield TAS
7270

2-4 Eden Street,
Riverside TAS 7250

FOLLOW US
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mailto:wtc@wtc.tas.gov.au
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/23/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mKbcvTjKTsYxRG0zVgSGw.html
https://comms.yourcommunity.com.au/ch/99457/18gb1/24/8.3lwvYdAS2ddixfjL3mIU9k4NkyonK7j74b36XA.html

	Local Disk
	Email Template




